To: Minturn Town Council From: Michelle Metteer
Date: August 21, 2024

RE: Town Manager Update



Colorado Municipal League (CML) Policy Committee

In preparation for the 2025 legislative session, Colorado Municipal League (CML) member municipalities are now asked to appoint/confirm representatives who will serve on the League's 2024-2025 Policy Committee, as well as for municipal members to submit any legislative or policy proposals for committee consideration and recommendation to the CML Executive Board. Each representative will be expected to read and adhere to the Policy Committee Roles and Responsibilities, as outlined in the attachment and covered in more detail below.

General policy committee responsibilities include:

- 1. Attending and participating in all Policy Committee meetings, in-person or virtually, and voting on policy positions to recommend to the CML Executive Board.
- 2. Evaluating requests from member municipalities for CML-initiated legislation and making a recommendation to the Executive Board.
- 3. Reviewing the League's <u>2024-2025 Policy Statement</u> that guides League positions on policy issues affecting municipalities and proposing revisions, if necessary. (Any recommended changes to the policy statement are voted on by CML members at the Annual Business Meeting that takes place as part of CML's Annual Conference.)

2024-2025 Meeting dates (subject to change)

All meetings are 9:00 - Noon

- Friday, Oct. 11
- Friday, Dec. 6
- Friday, Jan. 17 (Virtual)
- Friday, Feb. 21
- Friday, March 14 (Virtual)

Unless a Council member specifically volunteers for this position, I will add myself to the Policy Committee and Mayor Earle Bidez will be appointed as the alternate.

Community Events: First Fridays

Staff reached out to the business community to gauge interest in hosting a First Friday event. This would be a sponsored event by the Town and would seek to spotlight our local businesses while bringing community together. Thus far two businesses have responded expressing interest. The "first" First Friday will be September 6th at the Eagle River Inn with Whisky tasting by Eagle River Whisky. The October First Friday will be at Kirby Cosmos with a pig roast. More to come.

Safe Streets 4 All (SS4A)

Minturn is looking for one to two business owners to join the SS4A Working Group. This is a local group of stakeholders who will meet up to four times (virtually) over the next year to provide discussion and feedback on the state of the safety of Minturn streets. Those interested should contact Michelle Metteer at <a href="mailto:mailto